

The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

June 2020

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

- Liquor, beer, soda and cigarette licenses for the upcoming licensing period of 7/1/20 to 6/30/21.
- Application for a Class B License Renewal for Mr. Taco on the condition that they satisfy the 15 day waiting period.
- Operator license for Matt Lewis.
- To conduct a Large Item Drop Off Event for Saturday, August 22nd from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. at the parking lot across from the Community Center on 5th Street.
- Resolution 2020-04 Match Commitment Resolution relating to the Village's participation in the Community Development Block Grant program for the acquisition of the Bel Brands Property and Demolition of the Buildings/Site Restoration.
- Resolution 2020-06 to transfer funds from the Park Trust Reserve Fund to the Park Building Reserve Fund in the amount of \$6,430 to go towards the upgrade or replacement of the park bathroom building.
- Resolution 2019-07 to submit the treatment plant's Compliance Maintenance Annual Report; the plant received a GPA of 3.75 on a scale of 4.0.
- The plans for a new home to be built in Village Meadows Subdivision with the condition of receiving documentation from the Village's building inspector regarding the stairs not being included in the square footage of the garage.

The Village received notice of the following:

- Notice of the Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of \$1,983.58.
- Notice of the 2020 Recycling Grant in the amount of \$8,315.82.

The Following Events Have Been Cancelled Due to the Covid-19 Pandemic:

Hilbert High School Musical: "Anything Goes"
The Hilbert Cheese Derby – June 11th, 2020
The 4th of July Parade, Picnic and Fireworks Display – July 4th, 2020
The Cheesehead Run – August 15th, 2020
Gospel Music Fest – August 21st & 22nd, 2020

Hilbert/Potter Optimist Calendars Update

From the Optimists: Thanks to those of you who gave your opinions on the calendars! Because of those opinions and after further discussion regarding the calendar, we have decided to again go ahead with the printing this year! There are a few changes this year. You will now be receiving your calendar information forms in the mail. No one will be stopping at your home to collect as we have in prior years. You may use the pre-stamped envelope to mail your calendar donation along with your information form. All forms need to be returned by **JUNE 30, 2020**. Thanks to everyone for your support!

Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale with the infrastructure anticipated to be completely installed by spring or early summer, weather permitting. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501.

Brush Pick-Up

Brush pick-up is available. If you have brush that needs to be chipped, you can either haul it to the compost site and place it on the brush pile or we can chip on site for larger quantities. We usually chip once a week on Wednesdays. We will chip brush up to 4" in diameter. You must contact the clerk's office at (920)853-3241 to request the chipping at your property. If you do not call to have the brush picked up and chipped, it will not be done.

Annual Board of Review: Monday, June 22, 2020 @ 6 p.m.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 @ 7 p.m.

Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com

Village Clerk's Office: (920) 853-3241